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4.The Church of the LORD Teacher's
Retreat

The Cubbies and Sparks teachers of Church of
the Lord had a 1 night and 2 days teacher's retreat
after having the Awana vacation assembly. It was
a night and 2 days spent inside the church but
was made as a meaningful and pleasant time. It
was a joyful time where the teachers gathered
with their family members and started their retreat
by cooking meat over a charcoal fire at dinner
time. Especially, the teachers were able to make
new resolutions as teachers and as parents by
listening to the graceful message of pastor Billy
Lee and by praying together.
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5.Pray for Kyungsan Jungang Church's
Awana Club!!

The Awana Club of Gyeong San Jungang church
opened in the beginning of year 2011 and it is
being held during the 2nd service of Sunday
school at 11 o'clock. When Awana started at this
church there were not even 30 students, however,
just in one semester, there was a rapid growth.
Now, about 100 students are participating the
Awana Club. Because of this rapid growth they are
in a condition where they are in lack of budget and
teachers. Please pray for the pastors and teachers
that are working hard to handle their pleasant
worries (“*).

6.Let's Go to Awana Summer Camp~

Awana clubs in each church is starting to have
their summer vacation. In order to help the
children's beliefs not to get too relaxed ®ring this
summer vacation period, there are churches that
are planning an Awana Summer Camp. Pohang
Phoong Jin church will have a camp in July and
Daegu Dongil church will have one in August.
Although all of you may be busy in this hot
summer in each of your own churches and also
personally, how amazing would it be if we go on a
wonderful camp of 1 night and 2 days with our



